Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association:
Minutes

March 12, 2013

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy, Kevin Seelbach and Ray Lauer.

Excused Absence:  Gordon Kassen

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  There were five (5) property owners present and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Minutes of the Meeting of February 12, 2013:  The president, citing the fact the minutes had already been printed in the Newsletter, suggested the reading be waived.  Kevin Seelbach seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported the cash inflow totaled $4,092.90 during the past month, and this was the result of two lots owned by LTPOA having been sold for $2,000.00 each, the sale of gate cards, reimbursement from PWSD for electric charges and interest paid by the bank.

The cash outflow totaled $44,740.69.  There were two major bills, one for $13,200.00 paid to Jahnsen Brothers Construction representing the final payment for the garage, and the second for $27,029.95 to McLaren Grading for the creek cleanout.  $855.50 was paid to Columbia Insurance Quarterly, the snow plowing bill amounted to $390.00 and the Legal Quarterly bill was $1,130.00.  Another $1,550.00 was paid to McLaren Grading to address the groundhog tunnels on the dam.  $218.00 was the cost for publishing the Newsletter, and there were assorted other charges.
Marilyn indicated the checking account balance is $220,586.14.

Marilyn then sought approval to pay bills amounting to $767.57, for three items: truck repairs, fuel from Britton’s service station and phone bills.

John Johnston made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and to pay the three above bills.  Kevin seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Building:  John Johnston advised he had one request, from Floyd Myrick, M-13, to replace the dock outside his home.  The plans were reviewed and Ray made a motion the request be approved.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Maintenance:  Kevin reported he is continuing work in the area of the recently completed garage.  Rich Hirsch asked if there is still consideration for placing some barriers around the back of the building to stop erosion from the garden area, and Kevin said this will be accomplished.  
President Dauernheim said Gordon has accepted the responsibility of reviewing options regarding the possible replacement of the dump truck/snow plow.

The president also reported he will be reviewing where additional asphalt repairs will be needed on our roads when the weather warms.  

Web Site:  Janet reported the deadline for accepting ads, articles and other material for the next Newsletter is April 20, 2013.

Garden Club:  Rich Hirsch advised there will be a meeting of garden club members at the Hirsch residence at 10 a.m. on March 23, and any resident interested is welcome to attend.
Other Committee Reports:  There were no reports regarding the gate, security, LTIA representative, finance, parent’s club, sewer board, water testing, and dam.   (Clarue Holland, who is out of state, sent an email re: bids she received for grass cutting on the dam.  After discussion, it was decided to table the proposal until the April meeting.)
Old Business:  Phil informed those present that after consideration he was rescinding his recommendations concerning security revisions.  President Dauernheim extended his personal appreciation and that of all board members for the efforts expended by Phil. 

New Business:  President Dauernheim advised he had received a question from a resident about the costs charged by the Waste Management (WM) Company for trash pickup.  He then contacted Dan Hannah, municipal manager for WM, who agreed that effective June 1, 2013; the charges for present customers would be reduced to $12.75 per month per home.  Then on June 1, 2014 the price would rise to $12.95 per month per home.  The third year, effective on June 1, 2015 the price would rise to $13.15 per month per home.  Customers would be exempt from fuel, environmental and administrative fees.  WM will supply a 96 gallon toter at no additional charge.
Those home owners who have a different company for trash pickup can contact WM should they wish to contract with WM.

This proposal was approved with a voice vote of the board members.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 
Prepared by Ray Lauer

Vice-President/Secretary

